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Mayo, MD  21106

http://selbyonthebay.weebly.com

www.selbyonthebay.org
SCA Board of Director’s Meetings are held the first Tuesday of every month · 7:00 p.m. at MCA Hall  (Rt. 214 E, across from the Citgo Station)– All residents are welcome and encouraged to attend.

Notice:  Upcoming Selby Community Association Annual Membership, Election, and Installation Meetings

This announcement is official notice for two upcoming Membership meetings: 
The Annual Meeting of the Selby Community Association will be held Sunday, August 16, 2009, at 3:00pm at Selby Beach.  Officers and Committee Chairpersons will be elected for the upcoming year, which runs from October 1, 2009, to September 30, 2010.  All property owners are eligible to run for office, and a number of positions are available for the upcoming term.  Nominations will be accepted from the floor. If you would like to be included on the ballot, please call Diana Muller at 443-534-2847 or Lynn Weise at 410-798-5610. Officers and Committee Chairpersons present monthly reports and recommendations for the advancement of the Association and the community at-large.  Since all property owners are members, this meeting allows everyone to vote on what is important here in Selby.  As per our current By-Laws, you must be present to vote in the election, but you do not need to be present to be included on the ballot.
The Installation Meeting for new officers will be held Sunday, October 4, 2010, at 3:00 pm at Selby Beach.  Newly elected Officers and Committee Chairpersons take office immediately upon swearing in.  
Please plan to attend these very important membership meetings.  For more information, contact Susan Lanier at 410-798-5050.

What’s News

Dumpsters at Selby Beach

Anne Arundel County's Community Clean Up Program will provide our community with dumpsters for disposal of household items from Friday, July 31, 2009, at 8:00 am until Saturday, August 1, 2009, at approximately 2:30 pm at the beach.

Unacceptable in the dumpsters are:  junk automobiles, trailers, gas and propane tanks, tree trunks, logs, oil drums or tanks, liquids, hazardous waste, boats, tires, paint, refrigerators or air conditioners.  Also, the dumpsters must be loaded so that items do not stick out or prevent the dumpster door from closing.

This popular service is a convenient opportunity to dispose of items that may be too big to be put in the regular trash. Please follow the above rules so that the County will continue to provide this service to us. For more information, please call 410-222-6100 or visit www.aacounty.org.

Block Captains Needed

To increase the dissemination of important information in Selby, we are seeking someone from each street in Selby interested in providing neighborhood information to his or her neighbors. If you are interested, or would like more information, please call Kim Perreault at 443-223-1483.

Community Yard Sale

The first Saturday of each month, beginning August 1st, from 8am to 12 Noon, a Community Yard Sale will be held at the corner of Rte. 214 and Hillside Ave. (near the brick entry columns).  If you would like to sell your unwanted items, there is a $10 per table donation to the community.  For more information contact Gail Connaughton at 410-798-9050 or Debbie Gurley at 410-798-5487 or chefgurley@hotmail.com.  

Mosquito Spraying

Selby is once again on the Maryland Department of Agriculture’s (MDA) list of communities to be sprayed for mosquitoes this year. Spraying will take place sometime between 7:30pm Mondays and 3:30am Tuesdays if the MDA determines that mosquitoes are in high enough numbers. During this time period, please keep family and pets indoors. If you would like your property to be exempt from spraying, please call Terry Gheen at 410-798-1504 to obtain an exemption form that is submitted to the MDA. For more information on mosquito spraying, call MDA Mosquito Control at 410-841-5870.

From SCA President Martin O’Callaghan:  Selby Community Center Building Update

                                         

Non-Conforming (NC) Use:
Six months ago our Non-Conforming (NC) Use exemption on the old clubhouse property was approved by Anne Arundel County Planning & Zoning - our first real step toward rebuilding our Community Center.  Time has been “of the essence” since receiving County approval for the NC Use exemption because we are rushing to obtain building permits by 9/17/2009, the two year anniversary of the clubhouse fire.  By law, in order to continue our NC use “status” of the building, we cannot stop using the exempt structure for more than a two-year period.  If we do not build now, the NC Use exemption expires, and we can never build on this property again.

Permits:
Building permits are tough to get in this county--throw in terms like waterfront, floodplain, critical area, buffer zone, tidal wetland and a very short deadline to get the permit--and obtaining permits becomes a huge headache! 

Cathy Cherry of Purple Cherry Architects of Annapolis has done for our community what many thought could not be done–obtain waterfront permits for a commercial structure in less than a year.  Accelerating the permit process has come at a premium price, but we are very encouraged to announce that we should meet our Sept 2009 deadline and could possibly see our permits by mid-August 2009.  We anticipate breaking ground on or about March 2010 and the building to be completed within one year.

Current Cost Projection:
There have been many “wish list” sacrifices made in order to meet all of the latest federal, state and local commercial building and safety requirements as well as complete our permit application in a timely fashion.  Due to our time constraints, we had to stay within our original building footprint and make the structure as simple as we could to reduce permit processing time and soaring cost estimates. The originally desired “green” weatherproof concrete and steel building’s cost estimates easily approached nearly $2 million. The “down to Earth” practical reality has since become a very simple stick-built (wooden) vinyl-sided building for just under $800,000. This newly designed community center is very similar to the old clubhouse except that it is 12 feet above the beach on pylons so that nearly the entire waterfront will be visible from the parking lot. 

The staggering cost estimates from the architects have been very surprising to us all, but then again we have already spent close to $80,000 to secure permits and haven’t even broken ground on the project yet.  Of course, we will not know what the “real” costs are for construction until the project bidding is completed.  The SCA Building Committee has purposefully used the high end of the cost ranges that our architect has supplied us, and we feel that they are realistic, practical and address all of the costs associated with building this “clubhouse” – down to the tables and chairs. We have recently received some very promising preliminary estimates from local builders indicating that our numbers may be a bit high, but until the bids are in and reviewed, the costs are still just our honest best guess estimates.

Funding the Community Center:

We hope to raise a large sum of money through donations from those in the community who can afford to contribute. We also have verbal commitments from property owners who own building contracting companies who have offered to help us rebuild at reduced rates in order to help offset the costs of this important project.

Primarily, the building will be paid for through funds that the community already has in the bank (around $200K in our fire insurance account) and through local bank financing that will be repaid from our Selby on the Bay Special Benefit Tax District, which provides our community approximately $77,000 annually.  We anticipate the cost of funding to be around $50,000 per year, leaving us funds to complete other needed projects without needing to raise the current Tax, which is collected by the County along with County and State taxes each year.

More Information:

It is impossible to address here all of the very pertinent and important questions that residents have. So, within the next few weeks, every property owner in the Selby on the Bay community will receive an information packet that will provide additional detail to what has been explained here. It will also have drawings, up-to-date information on the preliminary financing information that we are getting from local banks, and monthly operating cost forecasts. We hope to provide residents with as much accurate and timely information that we can so that every property owner feels well informed on the progress and issues we are facing with this project.  Please contact me if you have a question you think affects a large portion of the community or concerns about this project at (410) 798-0931 or angusoc@aol.com.

Summertime in Selby on the Bay…Beach and Parks Rules

Community Association regulations are in place to keep the Beach and Park safe and enjoyable for residents and family members living in our community; Association members thank you for your cooperation.

1. All vehicles parked at the Beach must have a “Selby on the Bay” parking sticker affixed to the windshield in plain view.  Any vehicle parked on community property without a sticker is subject to towing, without notice, at the owner’s expense. Please park on the gravel parking lot only.
Parking stickers and boat ramp keys may be obtained on Thursday evenings through Labor Day from 7:00pm to 9:00pm at the Selby Beach parking lot.  Proof of residence includes, but is not limited to, a valid driver’s license, registration showing a valid Selby Bay address, picture ID, or any other valid document showing ownership or residency of the Selby Bay community.  Only vehicles registered to a valid Selby address may obtain parking stickers.  Throughout the summer, stickers may also be available during the day on Saturday or Sunday when a Selby security patrol member is on duty at the parking lot gate.  Boat ramp keys are good for one year only; each key costs $25.00.

2. All guests, while in the Beach and Park area, must be accompanied by a property owner, who is responsible for his/her guests at all times.  Guest vehicles are permitted only during a pre-approved event or party.  If a resident would like to have an event or party at the Beach, a request must be submitted at least two weeks prior to the requested date and time to the Security Committee member listed below.

3. Swimming is at your own risk. Please watch children carefully when they are in the water.  Most of our enclosed swimming beach is shallow water, but the bottom does drop off over six feet toward the swim platforms.  Swim shoes are recommended due to the occasional sharp shell, broken glass, or other debris remaining from the clubhouse demolition. 

4. No glass containers are allowed on the Beach at any time.

5. No dogs are allowed on the beach or playground area at any time.  Dogs are permitted in the grass and field area to the far right or left of the beach.  Leash laws and “pooper scooper” laws are always in effect.

6. The entire Beach and Park area closes at dark or 9:00 pm, whichever comes first.

7. The use of fireworks of any kind is not allowed anywhere on Selby’s community property at any time!!!  This policy will be enforced by both community Security and Anne Arundel County Police Officers!

8. No non-tagged motorized vehicles are allowed in the Beach and Park areas at any time.  Golf carts may be parked in the paved horseshoe area only to accommodate senior citizens and disabled residents.

9. Take all of your trash with you when you leave the beach!

Dennis Gheen   






410-798-1504 or CPTree@verizon.net
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Anne Arundel County Police Report:  Selby on the Bay

If any community resident is having a problem on his or her street, please call Dennis Gheen at 410-798-1504 or cptree@comcast.net and report it to him as well as to the police.  Mr. Gheen will discuss the problem with you and keep a record of it to be compiled in a report reviewed by the county police so that problem areas in the community are addressed.  Additionally, the Southern District County Police has an officer available to answer questions and concerns by any resident through the Police and Communities Together (P.A.C.T.) program, whose goal is to build a working partnership between the citizens of Anne Arundel County and the police department to improve our quality of life.  Please contact Officer Shawkey at 410-222-1961.

Who Let the Dogs Out?

Selby on the Bay loves dogs, judging by the number of residents that own them. However, the SCA gets complaints periodically about dogs that bark for long periods of time and dogs that run loose. Anne Arundel County has laws prohibiting excessive noise, including barking dogs, and dogs must be restrained by a leash, behind a fence, or by some other means.  Please keep our neighborhood and bay clean by picking up after your dog. If you are having a problem with a dog or any other pet, first talk to the owner about it. If that does not bring satisfactory results, Animal Control is available to help. Their phone number is 410-222-8900. 

Neighborhood News—Information and Thank-Yous
Davidsonville Wildlife Sanctuary Benefits from Community Generosity

Thank you to all residents who supported Selby resident and Girl Scout Alyssa Sloan’s efforts to earn her Girl Scout Bronze award this Spring.  One of the requirements was to work 15 hours on a community service project.  The troop collected donations for the Davidsonville Wildlife Refuge Sanctuary from each girl’s home neighborhood.  From collection cans placed at Sam’s Market, Selby Sub Shoppe, Peninsula Farms, and Londontowne Salon as well as door-to door canvassing with 250 flyers donated by LithoPress and bags donated by Food Lion to gather donations, in a little over three weeks Alyssa collected almost $200, along with bird seed, guinea pig food, cat food, dog food, and even squirrel snack food.  In all, approximately 250 pounds of food was donated.  She even received donations of cages, blankets, and towels.  It was exciting for Alyssa to come home from school and see what had been dropped off each day on her porch.  Mrs. Carr at the sanctuary was very grateful.  Thanks to everyone that helped!
 Community Property Maintenance

A lot of hard work goes into keeping our community property in good condition.  A big thank you to Bill Harding and his granddaughter Destiny for keeping the grass cut, and to Doug Reiman, Bruce Lanier and their helpers for hanging the jellyfish nets.  Boat ramp key money was put to work repairing the boat ramp landing, along with volunteer labor from Bill, Dennis, Butchy, Dwight, Bob and Bob's son-in-law, Julie, Tammy, Bruce, David, Jake, Alan and Paul, all of whom helped repair the boat ramp and/or clean up the left-over debris.  Two Girl Scouts are in the process of painting our benches.  Bill has added some new playground equipment and spread new gravel in the parking lot.  If you see any of our volunteers working, please take a moment and thank them.
Paper or Pixels?

If you would prefer to receive your newsletter by email, contact Marci Dawson at moserco@verizon.net. 
Entrance Signs Landscaping

Thank you to the families who have been keeping our entrance signs at Selby Blvd. and the beach beautiful by planting flowers and keeping the flowerbeds weeded over the past several years!

Can You Spare a Dime?  Fundraising Drive

A Community Center fundraising drive is under way. We have collected $460.00 so far.  If you would like to contribute to the Community Benter building fund please contact Martin O’Callaghan at angusoc@aol.com (410) 798-0931, or send donations to SCA Building Fundraiser , PO Box 599, Mayo, MD  21106.

Thank You for Your Support 
Although dues are no longer required for SCA membership, many residents choose to financially support the SCA and its efforts.  Donations help to offset the costs of maintaining community property, and cover some administrative costs.  Please consider a donation so that you may continue to enjoy all our community has to offer, and send it to:  SCA, PO Box 599, Mayo, MD 21106.
Check Out Our New Website!

Selby on the Bay now has a new website thanks to Selby resident, Tracie D'Angelo. She has developed this new site to contain current and important on going information about Selby. There are also links to Facebook and MySpace, as well as other means to dialog. It's informative and looks great!  Please visit http://selbyonthebay.weebly.com. 

Selby Information via E-mail

For the most up to date information about important issues concerning our community, join the Selby Broadcast List to receive periodic e-mails by blind carbon copy.  To join, send your e-mail address to angusoc@aol.com.
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______________________________

Important Contacts:

· Beach Parking Stickers and Boat Ramp Keys:  Dennis Gheen 410-798-1504 or cptree@comast.net, or Ed Robey 410-798-6105 (stickers only)        

       All Selby residents and property owners must display a Selby parking sticker on their cars to park at the beach.  Cars parked at the Clubhouse or boat ramp without a sticker will be towed!

· SCA By-laws:  Evelyn Gingell 410-798-1719 (hard copy) or moserco@verizon.net (electronic copy) 

· SCA President: Martin O’Callaghan 410-798-0931
· Selby Athletic Association:  Martin O’Callaghan, Jr. 410-798-0204 or president@selbyaa.org.  
       Donations to the SAA are tax deductible.

BayWinds Editors: 

Susan Lanier





Marci Dawson-Moser



410-798-5050 or Hyla876@aol.com


410-798-8568 or moserco@verizon.net
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